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ERCOT CPS 1 score for April was 65 (72.54 average since August), and CPS2 was 66.32 – consistent with the last few months.  Howard Illian, ERCOT’s consultant, has nearly completed statistical analysis of frequency for a measurement revision proposal.  Providing frequency data to Mr. Illian has been difficult; Wayne Kemper (Reliant TDSP) helped tremendously.  Study efforts so far focus on ERCOT-wide performance, not individual QSE performance.   We will provide preliminary findings & recommendations to NERC’s Resources Subcommittee, ROS and TAC early next month, including review of proposals for Relaxed Balanced Schedules. 

Robert Potts joined the Compliance staff in April.  He will follow up with all QSE’s and the OWG on Unit Test requirements in the next month, among other things.  QSE reviews by Compliance for emergency procedures and real-time will resume shortly.

Notices were sent to several PGC’s who provided no modeling data to ERCOT System Planning; these will be followed up by Compliance to establish progress.   Others submitted partial data, especially for dynamics modeling, and will also be contacted.  

Both summary and detailed UFLS survey data are due from TDSP’s on June 24 (from the May 9th survey), and TDSP relay misoperation reports are due June 1.   

Apparent security violations continue on the transmission system.   Correlation between ERCOT Operations information and TDSP reporting still needs to be done.   ERCOT is trying to develop an automated report from Package 3, but it is not yet available.  The Operating Guides are clear on what events constitute a violation, but not on the duration. NERC Policy 2 is just the opposite, and the issue is in debate at NERC without any resolution expected soon.    Compliance requests that ROS or OWG assign a small team of stakeholders to review security violation issues in ERCOT.   

NERC Report:  NERC is forming teams to draft the first eleven, new Organizational Standards.  ERCOT thanks TDSP staff from TXU, Austin Energy, CPS, TNMP and Reliant in developing comments to the Standards Authorization Requests (SAR’s).  The Blackstart task force and PDCWG are also recognized for their SAR reviews.  NERC is beginning to develop Certification procedures for the entities replacing control areas in the NERC functional model.  NERC’s website has a white paper posted for comments.  

ERCOT should begin development of compliance measures independently as discussed at the last ROS meeting, where the NERC program omits them.  The first should address QSE ancillary service performance, based on the consultant’s findings and Protocol 6 performance measures.  The second should be ERCOT reactive standards.    Compliance requests ROS to form teams to undertake this work, or assign to working groups.
Last, we are revisiting compliance escalation procedures and working on internal reporting with other ERCOT staff.  The website for compliance information will be updated with requirements for 2002 reporting (basically the same as 2001).     

